


Friday 3rd June 2022        Term 2  Week 5

Greetings, Kia Ora, Talofa, Bula Vinaka,
Konnichi wa, Dobrodošli, Sawa dee, Failte

 
We are almost halfway through term two and 
have had great opportunities to connect as 
school, whanau and parish.  Our first being 
our Whanau hui and then Family Mass.  It is so 
nice to hear our tamariki excited to share 
their learning with you at the Whanau hui. 
Thank you for keeping whanaungatanga at 
the forefront!  Working together nurtures the 
relationship between learning and wellbeing.   
It was so nice to see our whanau at Family 
Mass and be able to celebrate Father Larry’s 
birthday too!  Thank you for supporting the 
faith journey of your child.  Further in the 
newsletter you will see photos of our Father 
Patrick Littlewood Award which went to our 
wonderful altar servers Devante, Ryan and 
Rihari.  They are truly dedicated to their roles 
in the church and school and it was lovely to 
present this during Family Mass.

THREE WAY CONFERENCES
As we head to the end of the term, we meet 
again for our three way conferences on 
Wednesday 29th June.  Please note that our 
usual classroom lessons will not be 
happening as teachers meet with whanau 
throughout the day.  You will find bookings on 
the Skool Loop app.  Choose the teacher 
name and then select your preferred time.  
These meetings will be focussed on the 
mid-year report which will be published on 
Monday 27th June on Seesaw.  As we 
discussed at our whanau hui, all learning 
posted on Seesaw is linked to the midterm 
report.  Keep interacting with your child’s 
Seesaw learning so you can share in their 
achievements too.  If you are having trouble 
connecting let us know.

Professional Development
As the term progresses you will see your 
child/ren’s teachers out for days for release 
or professional development.  This is an 
important part of our kaupapa at school to 
keep our teachers up to date with initiatives
that fit with our school goals.  
- Manaiakalani - focus on deeper thinking, 

using a range of text types such as 
books, videos, articles, documentaries.

- Kahui Ako - local curriculum development
- NZ Histories Curriculum - linking to our 

local curriculum development
- Positive Behaviour for Learning - building 

on our values and systems
Teachers are also gathering learning 
evidence for the reports consisting of group 
work, whole class and individual learning.  See 
the posts on Seesaw for examples of learning 
shared.

LEADERSHIP
It has been great to see our year 7 and 8 
students heading out to educational 
experiences outside the classroom.  
Facebook has been a platform for you to see 
students leading in areas such as music, 
careers with the Navy, Science with the 
Geocamp, Mana Oho for the year 8 boys, 
Rugby Academy for year 7&8’s, Rippa for year 
5&6 and the Cenotaph to finish up learning 
about Anzac.  It is really helpful to our 
students to have authentic learning 
opportunities.  A huge thanks to our teachers 
for the paperwork that sits behind these 
adventures, and our whanau helpers too!  It 
is a village approach that brings great 
experiences to our tamariki.  Check out our 
recent Matariki art rotations too.   
God bless
Kathryn Carey (Principal)

Atawhai                  
Mercy

Special points of interest: 

● Teacher Only Day Friday 3rd June
● Marcellin Day - wear yellow 

Wednesday 8th June
● Book in your conference session on 

Skool Loop or give Maree a call in the 
office.

● Mid year reports live on Seesaw 
Monday 27th June

● 3 way conferencing with no usual 
classes Wednesday 29th June.  
Teachers will be meeting with 
whanau

Tika
Integrity
  

Aroha
Love

  

Pono
Truth

  



DRS COLUMN
One of the next celebrations in our Church is 
Pentecost, one of the most important feast 
days of the year that concludes the Easter 
season and celebrates the beginning of the 
Church.  The Catholic News Agency shares 
some facts with us about these feast days:

Here's what you need to know about the feast 
day:

The timing and origins of Pentecost

Pentecost always occurs 50 days after the 
death and resurrection of Jesus, and ten days 
after his ascension into heaven. Because Easter 
is a moveable feast without a fixed date, and 
Pentecost depends on the timing of Easter, 
Pentecost can fall anywhere between May 10 
and June 13.

The timing of these feasts is also where 
Catholics get the concept of the Novena - nine 
days of prayer - because in Acts 1, Mary and 
the Apostles prayed together "continuously" for 
nine days after the Ascension leading up to 
Pentecost. Traditionally, the Church prays the 
Novena to the Holy Spirit in the days before 
Pentecost.

The name of the day itself is derived from the 
Greek word "pentecoste," meaning 50th.

What happens at Pentecost?

In the Christian tradition, Pentecost is the 
celebration of the person of the Holy Spirit 
coming upon the Apostles, Mary, and the first 
followers of Jesus, who were gathered together 
in the Upper Room.

A "strong, driving" wind filled the room where 
they were gathered, and tongues of fire came 
to rest on their heads, allowing them to speak 
in different languages so that they could 
understand each other. It was such a strange 
phenomenon that some people thought the 
Christians were just drunk - but Peter pointed 

 

 

out that it was only the morning, and said 
the phenomenon was caused by the Holy 
Spirit.

The Holy Spirit also gave the apostles the 
other gifts and fruits necessary to fulfill the 
great commission - to go out and preach 
the Gospel to all nations. It fulfills the New 
Testament promise from Christ (Luke 
24:46-49) that the Apostles would be 
"clothed with power" before they would be 
sent out to spread the Gospel.

Where's that in the bible?

The main event of Pentecost (the strong 
driving wind and tongues of fire) takes 
place in Acts 2:13, though the events 
immediately following (Peter's homily, the 
baptism of thousands) continue through 
verse 41.

Happy Birthday, Church

It was right after Pentecost that Peter, 
inspired by the Holy Spirit, preached his first 
homily to non-believers, in which he opened 
the scriptures of the Old Testament, 
showing how the prophet Joel prophesied 
events and the coming of the Holy Spirit at 
Pentecost.

He also told the people that the Jesus they 
crucified is the Lord and was raised from 
the dead, which "cut them to the heart." 
When they asked what they should do, 
Peter exhorted them to repent of their sins 
and to be baptised. According to the 
account in Acts, about 3,000 people were 
baptised following Peter's sermon.

These traditions will be part of the teaching 
that our tamariki will be covering in the next 
few weeks.  

Kathryn Carey

https://www.ewtn.com/devotionals/pentecost/seven.htm
https://www.ewtn.com/devotionals/pentecost/seven.htm
http://www.usccb.org/bible/acts/2


FATHER PATRICK LITTLEWOOD AWARD
The smiles say it all!  We are so proud of our three recipients of the Father Patrick 
Littlewood Award for service to the school and parish.  These boys have continued 
as altar servers all through Covid and supported our school and parish with grace, 
reverence and service.  Congratulations to these boys Devante, Ryan and Rihari.  
We are so very proud of you.  Thank you for representing us with humility.  You are 
wonderful role models of our faith and values.   Thank you to the Littlewood Family 
who continue to sponsor this trophy engraving.



PCS School Calendar
School Term  Two Calendar 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

30
Wk5
Yr 7&8 HPV Vacc
BOT meeting

31 1 2
Newsletter
Maths Lead 
Teachers at PCS

3
TEACHER ONLY 
DAY (PB4L)

4 5

6
Wk6
QUEEN’S B’DAY

7 8
Marcellin 
Service Day - 
wear yellow

9 10
Tui Mass
Mana Oho Yr 8 
boys
Assembly

11 12

13
Wk7
Te Pou Theatre 
9am

14 15
Spiritus Staff 
Professional 
Development

16
Spiritus Staff 
Professional 
Development

17
Mana Oho Yr 8 
boys
PCS SPEECH 
COMP

18 19

20
Wk8

21 22
Life Education 
Visit

23
Life Education 
Visit

24
Matariki Public 
Holiday

25 26

27
Wk9
FAR NORTH 
SPEECH COMP Yr 
5/6 - 9.30am to 
4.00pm

28
FAR NORTH 
SPEECH COMP
Yr 7/8 - 9.30am 
to 4.00pm

29
WHANAU 3 WAY 
CONFERENCE - 
NO CLASSROOM 
TEACHING 
8AM-6PM

30
WHANAU 3 WAY 
CONFERENCE
CATCH UP? - 
3PM-5PM

1
Newsletter
Kea and Te 
Kahu Mass
Mana Oho Yr 8 
boys

Assembly

2 3

4
Wk10

 

5 6 7 8
Whole School 
Mass
Mana Oho Yr 8 
boys

Last Day of 
Term

9
School 
holidays start

10

24.

25
First Day of Term 
3

26 27 28 29 30 31

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

This calendar gives you an idea of what is coming up during the term.  Put the dates somewhere important to remember them. 
Dates can change at times, so please check notices on SeeSaw and Facebook as the newsletter is monthly.  If there are last 
minute changes we will notify you by See Saw or our school Facebook page and update our free app Skool Loop.  Make sure you 
contact Maree in the office to ensure your details are up-to-date. * Please note all events are pending the current Covid-19 
levels.

 



ST JOSEPH’S PARISH 

Mass Times

Our Week Day Mass  (Covid dependent)

At 9.15am Wednesday and Friday in KAITAIA

Weekend Mass 

Locations, as follows:

Every Saturday at 6pm and Sunday 9am, KAITAIA

Every Sunday 3:30pm, MANGONUI

Every second and third Sunday of the month 11am, 
AWANUI

Other news and notices

Communication

If your child is absent from school, 
please remember to get in touch to let 
us know why. 
You can contact us via

● SeeSaw
● Skool Loop
● call or text 021 867 615
● email 

office@pompallierprimary.school.nz

If there is a change to your usual after 
school arrangements (e.g. no bus, after 
school care, etc), please contact the 
school office by 2.00pm at the latest.

mailto:office@pompallierprimary.school.nz


Dakota attends 
RDA once a week to 
spend time with 
her horse “Misty”.  
Dakota is growing 
in confidence with 
her riding and is 
learning how to 
care for her horse 
Misty too. She can 
even do some 
tricks on Misty! We 
are so grateful to 
the RDA for this 
wonderful 
resource in our 
community.

Well done Dakota!

Photos shared by 
Dakota’s Mum who 
takes her each 
week.  Thanks for 
sharing with us all!



Principal for the day….

Dallas was our Principal for the day recently.  Students get 
their names in a hat at each assembly and go in a draw for 
Principal for the Day (P4D).  This is based on modelling our 
school values.  Dallas was a wonderful support to our kura 
on his P4D duty!  Dallas shared these ideas during his time 
as Principal:

- I know how hard the Principal works (I promise that’s 
what he said)

- It was nice to be just me with the Principal in the 
office

- If I was a Principal I would like to teach music to the 
students.

Thanks for your help Dallas, what a wonderful Principal you 
were! Mrs Carey



Celebrating our 
amazing Father 

Larry!! We are so 
pleased to have you 

as our priest. 

We are always learning in lots of 
different ways! We move our bodies, 
use materials, learn with our friends, 
and share ideas with each other.



Piwakawaka has spent 
the term settling into 
school life and getting 

used to all of the 
changes!

They are doing so well!

Kea has had an amazing term so 

far with lots of positive 

engagement in learning. They are 

especially enjoying using our 

STEM boxes to support their 

learning and developing their 

digital fluency through a variety 

of digital learning activities.
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Tui Class have completed some great mahi related to our Jeannie 
Baker author study. As part of our learning we have completed word 
frames to collect vocab and unpack big ideas within the stories we 
have read together. 
We are also learning about collage, and how to use this in different 
ways. Jeannie Baker uses amazing collages to illustrate her books. 
Sometimes she can take two weeks to produce one piece of artwork 
for a book illustration!
We took several sessions to complete our Pink Shirt Day posters, 
which highlight key messages about how to treat others. 
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Kakapo Class had a great visit to 
the Te Ahu Museum and to the 

War Memorial.
We have been doing work for ANZAC 

DAY and our poetry unit  (writing). 
Our inquiry unit is on ANTARCTICA, 

reading is journal based activities, PE 
is volleyball, art has been 

watercolour pauas and RE has been 
about Jesus. Mainly about 

FORGIVENESS. Our math unit has 
been about Perimeter, Area and 

Temperature.

Te Ahu Museum and   
The War Memorial

Pink 
Shirt 
Day

Jeannie 
Baker mahi
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Te Kahu has been 
focusing a lot on 
developing their 
literacy learning 
over the past two 
weeks. The students 
are unpacking a 
large range of texts 
to understand the 
impact that 
language features 
can have on the 
mood and 
atmosphere of a 
text. Check out 
some of their 
fantastic mahi! 

Last Friday our years 5-8 girls 
got to participate in a Rippa 
Rugby session with Bodean 
from Northland Rugby. They 
had so much fun and enjoyed 
getting out on the field. 

Rugby Academy has started for 
our Senior Students run by Josh 
who is a part of Northland Rugby. 
We loved seeing you all out on 
the field giving rugby a go! 



Geo Noho 2022 
Tuhura Papatuanuku

During week 4 six lucky year 7 & 8 students had the privilege of attending the 
2022 Geo Noho held at Waimanoni Marae. The students got to work alongside 
scientists all the way from GNS in Wellington as well as other students and Iwi 
representatives. The tamariki learned so much about our whenua and how the 
different rock formations were formed. They also go to carry out a range of 
science experiments testing water clarity and finding out how we can help 
protect our planet. 



What a fabulous celebration we had recently celebrating Father Larry’s birthday.  It was 
such a fun Mass with aroha and whakawhanaungatanga flowing!  Fr Larry spoke about 
our “mission” together to support the faith journey of your children.  Thank you to those 
that came along to join us.  The children had a wonderful time joining in on the 
celebrations too!

FAMILY MASS



Samoan Language Week

 Our Samoan community blessed 
us with a stunning performance 

this week.  
Fa’ afetai!  We absolutely loved it!



Head lice are very common in the community and we have noticed that some students in the school have head 
lice at the moment.

Please read this Information Sheet. It is important that you check your child’s hair, and treat for head lice if 
required, to help prevent head lice spreading.

Check the hair of every member of the household. If you find live head lice on anyone, treat them as well. Do not 
treat everyone “just in case”.  

It is a good idea to wash hair ties and hair brushes but you do not need to wash bedding or pillows.

Please contact your child’s teacher or the school office if you need a lice comb or product for treatment.



Pompallier Catholic School
Thanks to the below businesses for sponsoring our School app:  Skool Loop

If you would like to advertise on the 
Pompallier Catholic School Skool Loop 

App please email 
Content@skoolloop.com

To download our app: In Google Play & App 
Store search ‘Skool Loop’ & choose 
Pompallier Catholic School once installed.

mailto:Content@skoolloop.com

